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contribution to the work of the Commission and nice 

personality.  

I would like to draw your attention to my letter dated 

1 April 2024 addressed to the President of the thirty-fourth 

Meeting (document SPLOS/34/7), as well as to my Statements 

on the progress in the work of the Commission at its 

fifty-eighth, fifty-ninth and sixtieth sessions, which contain 

more detailed accounts of its work.  

Since much of the information is before you in writing, I 

would like to highlight the most important developments and 

issues relevant to the discharge of the mandate of the 

Commission under the Convention. 

Mr. President, 

Excellencies, 

Distinguished Delegates, 

The Commission continues to bear a heavy workload. The 

Commission has received a total of 104, including 11 revised 

submissions. 

In total, 40 sets of recommendations have been issued to 

date, including for six revised submissions. 

With ten submissions planned to be under active 

consideration during the sixty-first session, and the 

consideration of three other submissions suspended due to 
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Secondly, and in order to 
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outlines; and secondly, to invite voluntary financial or other 

contributions to the trust fund to facilitate attendance at such 

training courses by States’ nominated technical and 

administrative staff, in particular the least developed countries 

and small island developing States.  

Mr. President, 

Excellencies, 

Distinguished Delegates, 

Membership in the Commission remains a concern. One 

seat allocated to the Group of Eastern European States has 

remained vacant since 2015. It remained vacant at the election 

of members of the Commission held at the thirty-second 

Meeting in 2022, and at the by-election held at the resumed 

thirty-third Meeting in 2023. 

The untimely passing in December 2023 of one of the 

members of the Commission necessitated a by-election at the 

present Meeting. Again, however, only one nomination was 

received for the two vacant seats allocated to the Group of 

Eastern European States. 

The Commission wishes to reiterate the importance of 

filling both vacancies in the interests of ensuring equitable 

geographical representation in the Commission and of the 

effective discharge of its mandate.  
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Let me now turn to the issue of the conditions of service 

of the members of the Commission. Significant disparities 

continue to exist in the levels of support provided for the 

fulfilment of their duties. The Commission reiterates its 

encouragement to States Parties to find a long-term and 

sustainable solution to ensure that all members of the 

Commission receive similar and reasonable treatment related 

to their duties, including reasonable travel and accommodation 

allowances and full insurance coverage, with United Nations 

standards as a minimum. I wish to express the appreciation of 

the Commission to the Open-ended Working Group on the 

Conditions of Service of the Members of the Commission for its 

ongoing efforts to find a solution to these challenges.  

Let me take this opportunity to also express sincere 

appreciation to those States which have recently made 

contributions to the Voluntary Trust Fund for the purpose of 

defraying the cost of the participation of the members of the 

Commission from developing States in its meetings. 

Mr. President,  

Excellencies, 

Distinguished Delegates, 

In closing, on behalf of all of the members of the 

Commission, let me express our gratitude for the opportunity 

to address the thirty-fourth Meeting of States Parties 
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Thank you. 

 


